PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT
December 4, 2019
1. Freightliner Subdivision & Land Development Plan – The Planning Commission recommends the Board accept the 90-day time extension as requested by Justin Doty, Project Engineer.  No other action was taken on the plan.
2.  Kapp Minor Subdivision Plan – The Planning Commission recommends the Board approve the Kapp Minor Subdivision Plan and the DEP Planning Waiver & Non-Building Declaration.  
3.  Revised Final Subdivision & Land Development Plan I-78/I-81 Logistics Park, Phase II (First Logistics Center) – The Planning Commission recommends the Board accept the time extension until 1/30/20 for plan approval and an additional 15 days to communicate the decision.  No other action was taken on the plan since Chris Dellinger of HRG requested the plan be tabled until the January meeting. 
4. Burnell Martin Poultry Operation Final Land Development Plan - The Planning Commission recommends the Board accept the 90-day time extension as requested by Ben Heisey of Red Barn.  No other action was taken on the plan.  
5.  Home 2 Suites Subdivision & Land Development Plan – The Planning Commission recommends the Board approve the following waivers
a.  Section 3.04.B - to process the plan as a combined Preliminary/Final Plan 

b.  Section 5.11.B - to allow a 40’ paved radius and a 50’ right of way radius at the cul-de-sac’s turn around and to allow a 75’ centerline radial curvature for the cul-de-sac’s horizontal alignment

c. Section 5.11.C.1 - to allow a reduction in street standards in order to tie into the existing access drive at the American Legion property.  

d. Section 5.11.C.7.a - to allow the minimum vertical curve length to be reduced to 60 feet
e. Section 5.13.B & 5.13.B.4 - regarding the requirement to install 10’ wide sidewalks along the proposed private street with the condition that provides a note on the plan stating that if sidewalks are ever constructed from another project, all sidewalks would have to connect.  
No other action was taken on the plan.  
f.  RLR Investments Petition to Rezone - The Planning Commission tabled any recommendation regarding RLR’s Rezoning Petition.  Before making any recommendation, they want a traffic study for the use of Bohns Lane to access SR 72, and they would like the developer to look into the possibility of using Marsanna Lane to access Fisher Avenue to avoid the Lickdale intersection.  
